South Londonderry Township 

Board of Supervisors – Meeting Minutes
Palmyra, PA

February 9, 2021
Opening Ceremonies and Introduction- The meeting was called to order at 7:00PM by Chairwoman Bucks followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.    

The following members were present: 
The following staff members were present:

     Faith Bucks – Chairwoman            
   John Eberly – Township Manager


     Jack Custer – Vice Chairman                  
   Bill Reigle – Chief of Police (Absent)
     William Bova – Member                              Frank Chlebnikow – Engineer 






   Patrick Armstrong – Solicitor 
Public Attendees per sign in sheet:
Dennis Hauenstein, Mark Houser, Stephanie Fogg, Matt Donahue, Jen Bushta, 
Melanie Custer

 Public Comment:
Bova commented that residents should stop in to the recently opened Dunkin Donuts and support the local busineses.
Approval of the Minutes:

A motion was made by Custer, seconded by Bova to approve the January 4, 2021 Reorganization Meeting Minutes.  Motion carried.

A motion was made by Custer, seconded by Bova to approve the January 4, 2021 Board of Supervisors – Meeting Minutes.  Motion carried.

A motion was made by Custer, seconded by Bova to approve the January 27, 2021 Workshop– Meeting Minutes.  Motion carried.
A motion was made by Custer, seconded by Bova to approve the Bill and Payroll Lists from 01-2021, 02-2021 & 03-2021.  Motion carried.
Reports:
Manager’s Report- Eberly recognized the Highway team for their efforts on the recent snow removal events.  He also mentioned entities are beginning to address 2021 budgeted projects for a feasibility study at the intersections of Airport and Forge Roads, a crosswalk study for key intersections in the northern end of the Township and bid specs for road repairs for Drescher, Springbrook and Lawn Hill Roads. Arrangements have been put in place for residents to choose either ABI or Commonwealth Codes Inspectors as their building codes inspectors.  Fifteen candidates have submitted applications for the new police officer position. The search committee is set to begin this review process. 
Bucks requested that Eberly follow up with PennDOT on the status of the Lingle Avenue project.
Zoning Report- None.
Solicitor’s Report – None. 
Other Reports-

Monthly reports were provided for the Police Department, Sewer Authority, Palmyra Library, Historical Commission, Palmyra Parks and Recreational Program, Campbelltown and the Lawn Fire Companies.  
Old Business:
Supervisors reviewed the discussions from the recent Workshop meeting involving the sidewalk deferment at the Flight Path Industrial Park. It was requested that Eberly meet with Chad Weaver to discuss the proposal of having sidewalks and crosswalks installed at key areas where sporting event pedestrians flow between venues and parking.
Discussion was held regarding the financing options for the upcoming purchase/replacement of the Lawn Fire Company Rescue Pumper Fire Truck. A motion was made by Bova, seconded by Bucks for the Township to use some of their reserves to loan the Lawn Fire Company the balance needed for the purchase of a new fire truck pending the documents required and agreed to by the Solicitor, Manager, and Lawn Fire Company to make this legally binding and payment due by February 28, 2021. Motion carried with Custer abstaining from the vote and not participating in any of these discussions. 
New Business:
A motion was made by Custer, seconded by Bova to approve the acceptance of the resignation of Lois Matarazzi from the Historical Commission. Motion carried. 
A motion was made by Custer, seconded by Bova to approve the acceptance of the resignation of Sean Donnelly from the Planning Commission. Motion carried. 

A motion was made by Custer, seconded by Bova to authorize the Manager to sign on behalf of the Township to sell the Crown Victoria Police Interceptor at the upcoming Grantville Auto Auction. Motion carried.
Custer requested the Lawn EMS services topic be tabled, since no new information was available due to the Lawn Fire Company meeting was cancelled earlier in the month.  
Stephanie Fogg from the CCA provided updates on the Beautification Initiatives planned for Campbelltown throughout the upcoming year including the placing of plant containers and American flags along Route 322. Eberly is to provide Fogg with his Met-Ed customer service contact for South Londonderry Township for her to inquire about the viability of the installation of flags from street light poles.  
A motion was made by Custer, seconded by Bova to extend the waiving of interest and penalty charges for unpaid Mt. Gretna sewer bills through the end of the first quarter of 2021. Motion carried. 

Good and Welfare:    Bucks mentioned the Board of Supervisors would be going into Executive Session to discuss legal and personnel matters. 
Adjournment – There being no more business to discuss, a motion by Custer, second by Bova to adjourn the meeting at 8:05PM.  Motion carried. 
                                        _________________________________________






John M. Eberly, Manager/Secretary [image: image1.png]



P:\BOS Feb 9 2021 BOS minutes .doc

